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POSITION STATEMENT

ON

SUB-MINIMUM WAGE FOR PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES

The Michigan Statewide Independent Living Council supports the elimination of subminimum wage for people with disabilities.
Currently, there are over 70 non-profit Community Rehabilitation Programs operating sheltered workshops (located in 39 Michigan counties) paying their workers with disabilities significantly less than minimum wage. These sheltered workshops account for over 8,000 individuals with disabilities being compensated an average wage of $2.75/hour. This is a practice allowed through a 14(c) waiver to the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA).

        
Although many adults and youth with disabilities have the desire to work and marketable skills to offer employers, 81% of people with intellectual and developmental disabilities (I/DD) are unemployed compared to 9% of individuals without disabilities (2014 Michigan Employment First Report). In fact, the National Core Indicators Adult Consumer Survey (NCI) shows that 60% of individuals with disabilities in Michigan want a job in their community; however, only 17% of them have one.

Both the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, as amended by the Workforce Innovation & Opportunity Act (WIOA) and Michigan’s Employment First Executive Order 2015-15 recognize competitive employment within an integrated setting as the first priority and optimal outcome for persons with disabilities, of all levels and types.

They go on to clarify that employment should be:
 “In the competitive labor market, performed on a full-time or part-time basis in an integrated setting; and for which an individual is compensated at or above the minimum wage, but not less than the customary wage and level of benefits paid by the employer for that or similar work performed by individuals who do not have a disability.”

The elimination of sub-minimum wage is central to the eradication of the economic disparities that people with disabilities face. Earning a livable, fair wage is an essential part of community participation. 
It is time to ensure all members of society have the opportunities to engage as equal members of society. Elimination of sub-minimum wage will bring Michigan into the 21st century. The Statewide Independent Living Council (SILC) supports eliminating the language that allows for people with disabilities to be paid less than minimum wage. Michigan SILC also supports steps that increase access to resources and equitable services that promote opportunities for people with disabilities to enjoy self-sufficiency and independence. We look forward to the day when everyone’s contributions are recognized by society in meaningful ways. 
MISILC promotes integration and full inclusion of people with
disabilities into the mainstream of American society.
www.misilc.org
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